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CON March Birthdays

College of Nursing Monthly Newsletter 

Contributions 

If you wish to make a donation to assist 
the College of Nursing's endeavor to 
better facilitate nursing education and 
leadership, please click here.  

Award and Presentaton 

A Request from the Center for Nursing Research 

Have you or one of your colleagues: 

Received grant funding? 

Published a manuscript, article, or blog?

Attended, or will attend, a conference?

Presented, or will present?

Received an award, honor, or distinction?

If so, Tell Us about It!! so we can recognize you and/or your colleagues. To Tell Us about It!! please email 
Lisa Bowen, Project Coordinator for the Center for Nursing Research, at bowenlm@etsu.edu. 

The Importance of Reporting Dissemination Information to 
The Center for Nursing Research 

In addition to reporting dissemination information to the Center for Nursing 
Research (CNR) for personal and peer recognition, it also allows the CNR the 
ability to record and report more accurate information for our annual report. 
Please help us to provide you, our College, and our peers with the most 
accurate information possible. 

Tell Us about It!!

T he M onthly 
P ulse

Announcements and Acknowledgments

Pictured left to right: Pattie Lathan 
Browder and daughter Megan 
Stonecypher.

Beyond a Profession

Pictured:  Dr. Pi-Ming Yeh, 
Associate Professor

Monday, March 11th  - Sunday, 
March 17th 

Spring Break for Students. The 
University Remains Open with Normal 
Operations. 

Cloaked and Ready

February welcomed 115 newly enrolled nursing 
students during three White Coat Ceremonies across 
two campuses, Main Campus and Kingsport Campus. 

Prior to each ceremony, students were presented with 
nursing pins from the Arnold P. Gold Foundation, which 
in 2015 provided a grant that allowed the installment of 
the College of Nursing White Coat Ceremony. Students 
were also given encouragement cards from CON 
faculty members, within which were written special 
motivational quotes to inspire and exhort the students 
throughout their nursing school programs. Many 
Congratulations to your 1st semester students.  

CON Student Section

IPE Recognition Ceremony
On Wednesday, March 6th, several students will be recognized 
for their efforts in interprofessional education at ETSU. These 
students have had the opportunity to learn tools required to be 
a part of a high-functioning healthcare team while engaging in 
experiences provided in both simulated and real clinical 
locations

Hollyn Dixon

Carlee Garrett

Madison Kanipe

Madeline Keeton

Gianna Norton

Luke Perryman

Danae Shemansky

If you wish to provide information, 
announcements or congratulations 
for publication in The Monthly 
Pulse, please email Monalee Sethi, 
sethim@etsu.edu or call 
423-439-7051. 

College of Nursing Faculty attended the Ties and Tennies Gala on 
Saturday, February 10, 2024. The event was filled with fun, laughter, 
and unforgettable memories for an incredible cause.

This incredible event was held to raise funds for the Jessica Colter 
Memorial Scholarship Fund and provide shoes for children in Greene 
County, Tennessee.

Purpose:
Jessica Colter was a vibrant twenty-one-year-old nursing student at 
ETSU. Her life was prematurely ended when the car she was riding 
in was involved in a tragic accident. At the time, Jessica was 
studying for her nursing finals that she had been diligently preparing 
to take. In order to continue Jessica's legacy, her family, friends, and 
community created the Jessica Colter Scholarship Endowment.

Jessica worked hard and was passionate about her studies. She 
encouraged and loved her peers while remaining steadfast in the 

face of her own adversities. She was determined to become a nurse 
and continue her journey to become a nurse practitioner.

Jessica was an extremely independent, innocent, and beautiful soul. 

She could light up any room with her gorgeous smile and infectious 
laugh. Jessica had a huge, giving heart. If there was ever a need, she 

was always ready and willing to offer her assistance. She would do 
anything for anyone at a moment's notice. She loved to volunteer 

with organizations that focused on helping others. Jessica would 

have made an amazing mother, as she lovingly cared so much for 
her younger brother, Ty. Jessica embodied characteristics of an 

ideal nurse.

Criteria:

1.Documented financial need may be considered in the selection of 
the recipient.

2.Applicants must demonstrate a strong emphasis on family, faith 
and charity, and handle adversity with grace. They must also 
embody Jessica's character, as outlined in the Introduction section 
above.

3.Preference will be given to residents of Benton, Greene or 
Washington Counties in TN.

4.Applicants must be full-time students.

Last year, funds raised made it possible for 75 pairs of shoes to be 
purchased for those in need.

Another major fundraising event is the Jogging for Jess run/walk 
event held every August around the time of Jessica?s birthday (Aug. 
24).

Jennifer, who has been joined by a strong group of friends in 
organizing Saturday?s gala as well as the other events, says the 
planning of these fundraisers is an emotional experience but also a 
therapeutic one.

?Our dream was to see this scholarship grow in perpetuity so that 
her memory will continue to touch the lives of others,? she said.

For more information, visit jessicacolterscholarship.com. Gifts to 
the ETSU Jessica Colter Scholarship can also be made here.

Jessica Colter Memorial 
Scholarship 

Getting to Know 

Congratualtions to Dr. Florence M. Weierbach, Rebecca Adkins Fletcher, Ingrid 
E. Luffman, cynthia meyer, Janet M. Keener, Manik Ahuja, and Hadii M. 

Mamudu. Their submission "Factors Associated with COVID-19 Vaccine 
Hesitancy in South Central Appalachia" (MS #1203) has been published to 

Journal of Appalachian Health.

https:// uknowledge.uky.edu/ jah/ vol5/ iss3/7

Ericka Purtee has been a registered nurse since 1997, working 
primarily within the medical-surgical setting, including neuro, 
cardiac, orthopedic, and rehabilitation nursing. She earned a  
Masters in Nursing with an educational focus in 2016 from 
Walden University, an Executive Certificate in Nursing 
Educational Leadership in 2023 from Liberty University, and is 
currently working toward her PhD in Nursing Education 
(University of Cincinnati and Liberty University). She began 
teaching nursing full-time in 2016 in Columbus, Ohio, and 
joined the ETSU team spring semester 2024. "East Tennessee 
State University has been an incredibly welcoming 
environment. I was immediately supported by numerous 
individuals within the nursing department who have been 
assisting me to assimilate into my new position. I am excited 
to be a part of the undergraduate nursing program and am 
looking forward to the many opportunities for professional 
growth". Personal hobbies include Ukrainian egg decorating 
(Pysanky), quilting, and spending time on a small boat with 
her husband and German Shepherds.

Pictured: Erica Purtee

We are excited to welcome to ETSU Dr.Donna 
Roberson,Professor and Executive Director of Program 
Evaluation for the East Carolina University College of Nursing. 
Her family experienced a horrific medical situation with her 
grandson, Owen, who was found to have a large brain tumor 
in February 2022. Through the process of emergency 
neurosurgery, complications of the postoperative period, 
misdiagnosis, and subsequent healing for Owen, Dr. 
Roberson worked to advocate for her grandson and his 
parents through the process. She will be sharing the story of 
Owen?s journey, describing the importance of nursing support 
for caregivers.

The 27th Annual Louis 
A.Cancellaro Primary Care 

Conference

Monday, April 1, 2024, 7:00 AM - Thursday, April 4, 2024, 5:00 PM

Stanton-Gerber Hall, Johnson City, TN

Target Audience:Specialties - Family Medicine, Internal Medicine, Primary 
Care

Professions - Physician, Nurse, Advanced Practice Nurse, Cardiovascular 
Technician, Fellow, Nurse Practitioner, Physician Assistant, Radiology 
Technician, Resident

Credits:AMA PRA Category 1 Credits? (30.00 hours), Non-Physician 
Attendance (30.00 hours), ANCC Contact Hour(s) (30.00 hours), 
Pharmacology (30.00 hours)

The 27th Annual Louis A. Cancellaro Primary Care Conference is a four-day 
program designed to address every day and unique primary care issues

Registration Is Open Click here for additional information and to register!

Health Bridge interprofessional group of students and faculty in collaboration with Munsey Memorial 
United Methodist Church sponsored a Day of Respite for our neighbors living houseless on February 
17, 2024.

From the Dean's Desk

Day of Respite

TAC Rising Star Nurse Leader Program

The Tennessee Nurses Association and Tennessee Hospital Association have again partnered with the 
Tennessee Action Coalition to recognize emerging young nurse leaders across the great state of Tennessee. 
This program is developed to engage and empower younger nurses to lead the profession and improve the 
health of Tennesseans. Once selected, participants can network with young and established nursing leaders 
from across the state.

Program participants will be selected based on demonstrated qualifications and criteria. The selection 
committee also aims to include diverse individuals representing various Tennessee regions, practice settings, 
roles, degrees, racial/ ethnic backgrounds, sexual orientations, and gender identities.

You may access the link below to nominate a young leader. Nominations will open February 1, 2024, through 
April 5, 2024.

https:// forms.office.com/ r/eyGyzfw6a5

Valentine Message

Go Beyond the Classroom 

A series of conversations and workshops with Dr. Patti Clayton are scheduled for Tuesday, March 
5 and Wednesday, March 6. Dr. Clayton is a scholar of community engagement with expertise in 
critical reflection as well as developing intentionally engaging experiences that work to connect 
learning beyond the classroom. She is well-respected in the field of CEL and is well known for 
developing the DEAL model ( Critical+Reflection.pdf) as a tool for assessing critical thinking and 
reflection.

Below is the list of Dr. Clayton's workshops that will be offered over her two-day visit on campus. 
These are open to students, faculty/ instructor/adjunct faculty, or staff. Registration is required and 
space is limited for most workshops.

Tuesday, March 5, 9:00-11:00 Carnegie Hotel, Taylors Salon - "Integrating Critical Reflection as a 

High Impact Teaching Practice"

- Space limited. Register here.

Tuesday, March 5, 3:45-4:30 -Carnegie Hotel, Wilder Library - Fireside Chat with Dr. Clayton.

- An informal (no registration needed) conversation to explore any aspects of CEL, Critical 
Reflection, High Impact Teaching Practices, etc. that are of interest to you.

Wednesday, March 6, 9:00-11:00, East Tennessee Room, Culp Center - "Instructors as Intentional 
Designers"

- Register here.

Wednesday, March 6, 1:00-3:00, East Tennessee Room, Culp Center - "Being Intentional about 
Critical Reflection in Co-curricular Activities"

- This workshop will deepen our understanding of critical reflection as a High Impact 

Teaching Practice and provide opportunities to explore a variety of methods to facilitate 
critical reflection in classes as well as co-curricular settings.

- Register here.

- Student Life and Enrollment staff and Advisors of student organizations are encouraged to 
join this workshop.

EVENT DESCRIPTION:

Epsilon Sigma at-Large Chapter Research Day 2024 is right around 
the corner!

Please consider sharing your work with either a poster presentation, 
podium presentation, or both! Please share this information with your 
students and encourage them to submit an abstract.

We host our conference this Spring onThursday, April 11, 2024, from 9 
am to 3 pm at East Tennessee State University. D.P. Culp Student 
Center, 1 F, Martha Street Culp Auditorium.

Address: 365 Stout Drive, Johnson City, TN 37614

This is an in-person event. We look forward to your presence!

The Epsilon Sigma At-Large Chapter Research Day is on April 11, 
2024.

The due date to submit the abstract is March 20, 2024.

The due date to register and upload the PowerPoint is March 31, 
2024.

Please click the following link to submit your abstract 
https:// dc.etsu.edu/es-conf/

After your abstract is accepted, you will receive an acceptance letter. 
You will upload your PowerPoint to this website and do your 
registration.

If you do not submit an abstract, you also can register to participate 
in this event.

Highest regards,

PiMing Yeh, Ph.D., R.N., Associate Professor

Epsilon Sigma at-Large Chapter President

yehp01@etsu.edu

Abstract Submission Invitation 

National Survey of Student Engagement

Award:

Pi-Ming Yeh (2024). Received Southern Nursing Research Society (SNRS) D. 
Jean Wood Nursing Scholarship Award on Friday 2/23/2023, from 11:30 am 
to 1 pm SNRS Annual Conference Awards Luncheon. Received a plaque. 
Sheraton /  Le Meridien Charlotte Hotel Complex, 555 S. McDowell Street, 
Charlotte, NC 28204, USA.https:// snrs.org/events/2024-annual-conference/

They reviewed my following article (No Name on the submitted article for 
committee review) and made this decision.

Yeh, P. M. & Waters, G. (2021). Path Analysis Testing the Development of 
Personality and Psychological Well-being Model. Western Journal of 
Nursing Research, 43(1), 23-35.

https:// journals.sagepub.com/doi/ pdf/ 10.1177/0193945920932559

Western Journal of Nursing Research: Sage Journals

Presentation:

Pi-Ming Yeh, Cheng-Huei Chiao, & Jennchang Liou. (2024). Comparisons of 
Spiritual Well-being, Psychological Well-being, and Suicidal Ideation 
between USA and Taiwanese College Students. Southern Nursing Research 
Society (SNRS) 38th Annual Conference, Podium Presentation, on February 
21-23, 2024. Theme of the Conference: Collaborating to Advance Nursing 
Research, Education, Leadership, and Practice. LeMeridien-Sheraton 
Hotel:555 S McDowell St Tower, Charlotte, NC, 28204

(Submitted abstract and paid $25 on June 5, 2023) (Accepted on 
11/27/2023)

https:// snrs.org/events/2024-annual-conference/

Pictured:  Dr. Wei, Dr 
Hemphill, Dr Yeh and Dr. Todt

2024 Jay W. Boland Undergraduate Research Symposium

April 5, 2024

8:00am-5:00pm

D.P. Culp Center

Dedicated to the memory of former faculty member Dr. Jay Boland, the ETSU Undergraduate 
Student Research Symposium showcases and celebrates scholarly achievement by ETSU 
undergraduate students. The Boland Symposium is sponsored by The Honors College and open 
to all undergraduate students who wish to give an oral presentation of their research prospectus, 
preliminary results, ongoing studies, or final results. This Symposium is intended to provide 
undergraduates the opportunity to discuss and receive feedback and ideas from others.  
Undergraduate student researchers will present a non-competitive 15-minute oral 
presentation/art display/ creative performance or a research-in-progress presentation. The 2024 
Symposium will be held alongside the Appalachian Student Research Forum in the D.P. Culp 
Student Center.

Abstract submissions are due by March 8, 2024. Please see abstract guidelines, preparation 
timeline, and presentation requirements below.

Register Here

All registrants must submit an abstract or artist's statement along with their registration 
information. Compose your abstract or artist's statement using the guidelines outlined below.  

Once you have it completed, submit it to your faculty mentor/ sponsor for final approval.

Questions or concerns? Email URCA@etsu.edu.

Please consider serving as a judge for the ASRF.  100% guarantee that you?ll enjoy it and get 
smarter or your money back.  The very brief judge registration form asks for your availability that 
day.  We will work around your schedule.  Thanks for considering .

ASRF Judge Registration

2024 Jay W. Boland/ ASRF 
Undergraduate Research 

SNA Fundraiser

Thank you to Professors Dr. Judy McCook and Ms. Carolyn Merriman 
from the faculty Affairs Wellness Committee, for taking the time out in 
creating these posters and individual hearts for Students, Faculty and 

Staff.

Thursday 28th March at 2:45 pm

College of Nursing -Monthly Meeting with Dean 
Byrd Nick's Hall room 1-110 at 2.45 pm.

Fun fact

Birth Stone and Flower

Congratulations to The College Of Nursing! The Tennessee Board of Nursing in session February 
22, 2024, reviewed the approval status of all professional nursing programs within the state. This 
is to confirm the East Tennessee State University Bachelor degree and Graduate Degree Nursing 
Programs are granted Full Approval by the Tennessee Board of Nursing

Approval from TN BON

Sunday March 17th 

Saint Patrick's Day  

I hope you enjoyed January?s introductory Spotlight on Diversity, Equity, and 
Inclusion (DEI) by Tonia Evans. Part of the DEI committee?s work is 

contributing to the Monthly Pulse Newsletter. Still, I have found multiple 
rabbit holes when deciding on one important topic relevant to everyone. So, 
in good fashion, I attended a conference, webinars, and an in-person Center 
for Teaching Excellence (CTE) class to try to figure out the pillars of DEI and 

how to incorporate DEI into the classroom.

Well, there is a lot of available information, but what I found needing was how 
to get this into practice easily. According to the CTE, they recommend 

randomized groups when working on projects. Randomizing helps include 
every student equally and allows students to develop skills needed for 

professional collaboration. I?ve used online randomized group generators, 
Zoom breakout rooms, and manually randomizing my class list, but they take 

premium time. One solution is to use D2L Groups. D2L Groups can 
randomize your group and link the group to the assignment and grade book. 
You can save the group settings for the following semesters as well. Imagine 

not having to sort through group participants and link them during grading 
manually. Like anything, there is a YouTube tutorial, or you can flag me down 

to work with you to maximize your time while improving inclusion in the 
classroom.  -Rebecca

Pictured:  Rebecca 
McCasland

Message from DEI 

Congratulations! 

One of the most popular blue gemstones, aquamarine, is steeped in myth and legend. Known as 
the gem of the sea, aquamarine can have wonderful clarity, meaning that it dazzles with a bright, 
energetic sparkle. Daffodils, because they often bloom in early spring, they symbolize new birth, 
beginnings, happiness and joy.

March born are very active and energetic all time, both physically and mentally. Mental 
exhaustion seems to never come to them. These adventurous ones do not let life go mundane. 
Neither do they believe in thinking over the past, nor do they believe in anticipating the future; 
they dwell in the present.
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